
MOPIA recently welcomed Luc and Mikaela to
our MOPIA team. They will enhance MOPIA's
depth of knowledge and strengthen our
commitment to exceptionally serve our
stakeholders. Both Luc and Mikaela are
enrolled at the University of Manitoba, and
have a passion for protecting the environment. 

They will be supporting MOPIA's efforts to
improve our services for our stakeholders.
This will include research on climate change
and regulatory issues. In addition, Luc &
Mikaela will be broadening our messaging in
French and Tagalog on our website, and
various publications.

View the rest of the MOPIA team members
below: 

M O N T H L Y  E L E C T R O N I C  N E W S L E T T E R
S T R I V I N G  T O  K E E P  Y O U  I N F O R M E D
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W E L C O M E  T O  T H E  M O P I A
T E A M

Online training (register @ mopia.ca)
Correspondence kit / self study
In-class (pending COVID-19 restrictions)
Additional options coming soon:

May include webinars, or pre-
recorded classes

MOPIA continues to offer certification
training for persons working on the gas side
of any HVAC/R and A/C systems. The
training is mandatory under provincial
legislation, and includes environmental and
regulatory awareness. 

MOPIA offers convenient options on how to
obtain this certification. 

 
M O R E  C O U N T R I E S  R A T I F Y
T H E  K I G A L I  A M E N D M E N T

The Gambia is the latest country (120th) to
ratify the Kigali Amendment of The Montreal
Protocol. The Amendment focuses on phasing
down the use of HFC's globally over the next 30
years. HFCs while in common use today, are
significant climate change gases.
 

See the status of The Montreal Protocol at:
https://ozone.unep.org/all-ratifications Follow us on Facebook and Instagram to

keep up to date with MOPIA!

C E R T I F I C A T I O N  T R A I N I N G
O P P O R T U N I T I E S

Kyle Reenders
Nicole Salchert

Mark Miller

Luc Philippot Mikaela Aquino
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MOPIA issued certification renewals to all
service technicians at the beginning of May. 
 Technicians and/or companies can renew the
certification online, by phone/fax, or by mail.
In person renewals are permitted, however
masks are required upon entry, for the safety
of staff and stakeholders. 

During 2020-21 there were ~6871 certified
technicians serving in the various HVAC/R
and related mobile industry sectors. 

It is an offence to service any HVAC/R or A/C
equipment on the gas side of the unit without
being certified. Penalties include a fine of up
to $50,000 and/or 6 months in prison. 

The National Oceanic and
Atmospheric Administration
(NOAA) displays distinct
climate anomalies (monthly)
from around the world. They
also profile land and ocean
temperature variations, in
addition to precipitation
and extreme climate events.  

See more at:
https://www.ncdc.noaa.gov/

sotc/global/202103
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C E R T I F I C A T I O N
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R E F R I G E R A N T  R E C O R D S
&  L E A K  R E P O R T S

Every technician working with refrigerants
must report their use, including the type of
refrigerant and quantity charged into a unit.
Record data sheets are available on MOPIA's
website, or you can create your own, using
MOPIA's template. The records must be
submitted to MOPIA by Feb 1st each year.
Also, any leak over 22lbs (10kg) must be
reported immediately. 

Leak reports forms are
available @ mopia.ca 


